# 高一英语

# 注意事项:

- 1. 答题前,考生务必将自己的姓名、考生号、考场号、座位号填写在答题卡上。
- 2. 回答选择题时, 选出每小题答案后, 用铅笔把答题卡上对应题目的答案标号涂 黑。如需改动,用橡皮擦干净后,再选涂其他答案标号。回答非选择题时,将答案写在 答题卡上。写在本试卷上无效。
  - 3. 考试结束后,将本试卷和答题卡一并交回。

# 第一部分 听力(共两节,满分30分)

做题时,先将答案标在试卷上。录音内容结束后,你将有两分钟的时间将试卷上的答案转 涂到答题卡上。

第一节 (共5小题;每小题1.5分,满分7.5分)

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选 项。听完每段对话后,你都有10秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读 一遍。

例: How much is the shirt?

A. £19.15.

В. £9. 18.

答案是 C。

1. What does the man bring back?

A. Salt.

B. Roses.

C. A cake.

2. Where does the conversation take place?

A. In a restaurant.

B. In a library.

C. In a supermarket

3. What is the woman most pleased with about the book?

A. The language.

B. The ending.

C. The photos.

4. Who might be the monitor?

A. Clare.

B. Henry.

5. What are the speakers mainly talking about?

A. The housework.

C. The weather.

第二节 (共15小题;每小题1.5分,满分22.5分)

听下面 5 段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题 中选出最佳选项。听每段对话或独白前,你将有时间阅读各个小题。 小题将给出5秒钟的作答时间。每段对话或独白读两遍。

B. Weekend plans.

听第6段材料,回答第6、7题。

6. What does the woman think of the mountain village?

A. It isn't convenient.

B. It's noisy.

C. It's attractive.

【高一英语 第1页(共10页)】

· 24 - 76A ·

7. Where does the man prefer to live?

A. In a mountain village.

B. In a big town,

C, In a coastal city,

听第7段材料,回答第8至10题。

8. What does the woman want to do at first?

A. Buy a sweater.

B. Exchange a sweater.

C. Return a sweater.

9. What does the woman say about the sweater?

A. The sleeves are too tight.

B. The style is outdated.

C. The body is too tight.

10. What will the man do next?

A, Find a larger sweater.

B. Return the money.

C. Find a different style of sweater.

听第8段材料,回答第11至13题。

11. What does the man care about for the tour?

A. The environment.

B. The price.

C. The hotel.

12. How much will the man pay?

A. 1,800 yuan.

B. 2,000 yuan.

C. 2,700 yuan.

13. What is the man's decision?

A. Signing up for a trip at once.

B. Discussing with his wife.

C. Traveling with his whole family.

听第9段材料,回答第14至17题。

14. Where are the speakers?

A. On the beach.

B. At home.

C. In the restaurant,

15. When did Ken start to do the cleaning?

A. At 8:30 am.

B. At 9:30 am.

C. At 10:00 am.

16. What does Ken say about his mother?

A. She's beautiful.

B. She's kind.

C. She's busy.

17. What will the speakers do first?

A. Take a good rest.

B. Keep working.

C. Enjoy a nice meal.

听第 10 段材料,回答第 18 至 20 题。

18. Where is Lily?

A. On a train.

B. On a boat.

C. On a plane.

19. Why is Lily going abroad?

A. To study.

B. To visit her friend.

C. To travel.

中

鰕

答

番

K

内

雅

本

姓名

班级

【高一英语 第2页(共10页)】

· 24 - 76A ·

20. How long is Lily's journey?

A. 3 hours.

B. 4 hours.

C. 7 hours.

第二部分 阅读(共两节,满分50分)

第一节 (共15小题;每小题2.5分,满分37.5分)

阅读下列短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中选出最佳选项。

A

Listed below are some nice family-friendly museums in Chicago, pick one that interests your kids most and take your little ones there to have fun.

# Shedd Aquarium (水族馆)

It was open to the public on May 30th, 1930. Visitors with limited movement can use easy slopes (斜坡) to reach the exhibits, which are also explained to children through an app. Families can spend the night in the aquarium during the special event called Asleep with the Fishes.

#### **Elmhurst History Museum**

It's a museum about history that has won awards and was created in 1957. It shows different exhibits about many history-related subjects, has a fun interactive exhibit about its own history, and offers various public programs, tours of exhibits, and special events for the community. The museum is a fantastic place for families to visit for a day or two, and it even has places for picnics and holiday train journeys.

# Chicago Children's Museum

Founded in 1982, the museum displays impressive exhibits for children, featuring dinosaur bones, a play area only for babies and a famous and fun climbing area for children. Moreover, the museum offers various exhibitions and daily art classes for children, which are free of charge. Visiting the museum on the weekend is a good choice for economical family amusement.

#### Field Museum of Natural History

With millions of things in its store, it was established in 1893. Discover more than 4 billion years of life on Earth through interesting displays and interactive events, and discover protection campaigns worldwide. It is now considered as famous as the Smithsonian Institution, established in 1846 in Washington, and the American Museum of Natural History, which originated in 1869 in New York.

- 21. What is special about the Shedd Aquarium for family visitors?
  - A. They can go on a picnic there.
  - B. They can sleep overnight there.
  - C. They can surf the Internet.
  - D. They can learn the history of Chicago.

22. What can kids do at the Chicago Children's Museum?

A. Have discounts on holidays.

B. Watch dolphins' exhibitions.

C. Take free art classes on an app.

D. Take a fun climb.

23. Which of the following has the longest history?

A. Shedd Aquarium.

B. Elmhurst History Museum.

C. Field Museum of Natural History.

D. Chicago Children's Museum,

В

Everyone tries their best in life, and sometimes a few kind words of encouragement can help people realize that their efforts are not in vain (徒劳). I remember a time when I was in fifth grade, and I was a very shy girl.

There was a drawing competition at my school that day. As everyone started to use their creative ideas to draw, I was only trying to think of something creative that could express my thoughts and emotions. Lost in my own world, I was brought back to reality when my art teacher called my name from behind. She came to me and encouraged me, saying, "Don't poerthink it, just put whatever comes to your mind on the canvas (画布). Do your best, and you will do well."

Taking her words of wisdom to heart, I started my painting. Time flew by, and soon the bell rang, signaling the end of the time limit. We all turned in our canvases for inspection (检查). The next day, the winners of the competition were announced in front of the whole school. To my surprise, I heard my name being called second prize. It was a bolt from the blue for me, as I had never dared to dream of winning any prize.

Later on, I expressed my gratitude to my art teacher for her words of encouragement and believing in me. That day, I became aware of my talent and started painting more whenever I had free time. Sometimes, I think that if it weren't for her words of encouragement, I may have never discovered the talent I have.

Overall, this experience taught me the importance of encouraging others and how a few kind words can make a significant impact on someone's life.

24. What was the author doing when called by the art teacher?

A. Organizing a drawing competition.

B. Trying to get some creative ideas.

C. Painting her work on her canvas.

D. Trying to get help from others.

25. What did the author think of the competition?

A. Easy. B. Interesting.

C. Encouraging.

D. Challenging.

26. What do the underlined words "bolt from the blue" in paragraph 3 mean?

A. Addiction.

B. Puzzlement.

C. Surprise.

D. Disappointment.

【高一英语 第 4 页(共 10 页)】

纵

区

K

大型

思

27. What can be a suitable title for the text?

A. The Power of Encouragement

B. The Importance of Art Competitions

C. Overcoming Shyness Through Painting

D. Discovering Your Great Natural Ability

C

If you're looking for an exciting suggestion for your next trip, consider Valencia in Spain! It's a beautiful city with a mix of historical charm and modern style. It's small, so you can easily explore its central sights on foot.

Valencia has old buildings from past centuries, as well as modern buildings that adds to its unique style. A great way to get to know Valencia is by joining a walking tour. It will introduce you to the city's history and culture. Once you've explored the main attractions in the city center, don't miss the chance to visit the City of Arts and Sciences, located at the former river location. Even if you can't attend any science exhibitions, you can still enjoy the ocean arium, concerts or watch a film in the City of Arts and Sciences. The buildings in this area are also incredibly beautiful! One of the advantages of Valencia is its location on the Mediterranean coast. This means you can relax and enjoy the beach during your stay, in the city.

If you're wondering where to stay in Valencia, here are some suggestions: For luxurious (奢华的) hotels, look for centre areas in the city. For budget-friendly options, explore hotels that are not in the centre of the city. Remember to research and compare different neighborhoods and hotels to find the fittest one for your preferences and budget.

At last, don't forget to try Valencia's traditional food, which is also known for visitors. You can try paella, a traditional rice dish that originates from the city. There are also many other local specialties for you to explore. Exploring the local food scene is a must when visiting Valencia!

28. What makes Valencia unique?

A. Its large size.

圖

梦

要

内

狱

本

B. Its culture.

C. Its old and modern buildings.

D. Its modern architecture.

29. Where is Valencia located?

A. On an island.

B. Near a river.

C. In the mountains.

D. On the Mediterranean coast.

30. Which type of hotels are recommended for a luxurious stay in Valencia?

A. Hotels near the beach.

B. Hotels in the center of the city.

C. Hotels near the river.

D. Hotels in the east of the city.

31. In which section of a newspaper can we read the text?

A. Tourism.

B. Education.

C. Lifestyle.

D. Science.

【高一英语 第5页(共10页)】

· 24 - 76A ·

Everybody hates rats. But in the areas where there are many earthquakes, rats will soon be man's friends.

What happens after an earthquake? We send in rescue (营救) dogs. Why? Because they can smell people. Dogs save lives. They help rescuers to find living people. But dogs are big and they can't get into small spaces. So now a new research project is using a smaller animal to save lives; the rat.

How does it work? First, the rat is trained to smell people. When this happens, the rat's brain gives a signal (信号). This is sent to a small radio on its back, and then the rescuers follow the radio signals. When the rat's brain activity jumps, the rescuers know that someone is alive. Although there are already robots which can do this job, rats are better. Christian Linster at Cornell University, New York says, "Robots' noses don't work well when there are other smells around. Rats are good at that." Rats can also see in the dark. They are cheaper and quicker to train than dogs, and unlike robots, they don't need electricity!

The "rat project" is not finished, but Julie Ryan of International Rescue Corps in Scotland says, "It would be fantastic. A rat could get into spaces we couldn't get to and a rat would get out if it wasn't safe." Perhaps for the first time in history, people will be happy to see a rat in a building (but only after an earthquake, of course).

32. Why are rats used in the new research project?

A. They are smarter than dogs.

B. They can reach smaller spaces.

C. They are more curious.

D. They are more popular than dogs.

33. What is the purpose of the new research project?

A. To make a comparison.

B. To reduce the work of rescuers.

C. To help rescue people.

D. To charge robots.

34. What's the main reason why rats are better than robots to find survivors?

A. Rats have a better sense of smell to find survivors.

B. Robots can't judge the smell of living survivors.

C. Rats have natural ability to find survivors.

 $\ensuremath{\mathrm{D}}\xspace$  . Rats can get to spaces unreachable for robots.

35. What is the main idea of the text?

A. The "rat project" would be fantastic.

B. Rats will soon be man's new best friends.

C. Rats will help find survivors after earthquakes.

D. Man will be happy to see a rat in the building.

# 第二节 (共5小题;每小题2.5分,满分12.5分)

阅读下面短文,从短文后的选项中选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余选项。

Stepping out of your comfort zone (区域) helps you to improve yourself and become a happy and fun person. You'll experience greater enjoyment as you try out new experiences. 36 .

## Unplug (拔掉插头)

Take a break from today's interconnected world. 37. You may feel a little uncomfortable at first, but you will know that is just part of the process to let you know better about yourself.

#### Go to another country

You will experience new cultures, different customs, unique landscapes and another language from travel. <u>38</u>. Additionally, the excitement of exploring different scenery and experiencing different cultures are lifelong treasure.

39

Try diving, skydiving or a roller coaster ride. If those are too frightening, try giving a speech or taking a dance class. Once you overcome your inner fear, you will have a sense of satisfaction that comes from overcoming it.

#### Talk with someone new

- A. Do something that is fearful for you
- B. Become uncomfortable with the Internet
- C. You can end your conversation with your friends anytime
- D. Leave your phone at home, turn off the TV and the Internet
- E. Here are some ways that can probably lead you to a new life
- F. See if you can continue the conversation for 30 seconds or longer
- G. Besides, using cash from different countries is also good for your brain

#### 第三部分 语言运用(共两节,满分30分)

# 第一节 (共15小题;每小题1分,满分15分)

阅读下面短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。

In 2006, Jackie Briggs was working 60 hours a week at a high-pressure IT job. One Saturday afternoon, she made a 41 to take some time for herself and went to a women's health meeting. As she was walking around in the meeting room, someone came near to her.

【高一英语 第7页(共10页)】

• 24 – 76A •

"This lovely dark-haired woman <u>42</u> to me and she said, 'Excuse me, I can't help <u>43</u> your arm mark,'" Briggs remembers. That day, Briggs wore a sleeveless (无袖的) dress, <u>44</u> a rose-shaped birthmark (胎记) on her arm exposed.

The woman asked Briggs if she had seen a \_45 about the birthmark, and when Briggs said that she had, the \_46 continued to ask her when. "When? I had to stop to \_47 . I counted back... and it had been over three years," Briggs remembers. When the woman \_48 how long it had been, she suggested Briggs see a doctor as \_49 as possible. After explaining that she was a nurse, she gently reached out and touched Briggs' \_50 . "Really, don't wait," she said.

When Briggs saw a doctor, she learned that the woman had saved her \_\_51\_\_. It turned out that the birthmark was \_\_52\_\_ a melanoma (黑色素瘤)—one of the fastest-moving and \_\_53\_\_ types of skin cancers. Briggs had an \_\_54\_\_ and had the melanoma removed. She's now happily retired and just finished writing her first novel. She is \_\_55\_\_ that the stranger saved her life.

41. Å. mistake	B. deal	C. difference	D. decision
42. A. got down	B. came up	C. gave out	D. turned up
43. A. noticing	B. missing	C. feeling	D. holding
44. A. allowing	B. finding	C. leaving	D. considering
45. A. friend	B. doctor	C. boss	D. teacher
46. A. neighbor	B. volunteer	C. police	D. stranger
47. A. work	B. think	C. rest	D. sleep
48. A. heard	B. guessed	C. doubted	D. agreed
49. A. much	B. soon	C. often	D. far
50. A. hair	B. shoulder	C. arm	D. face
51, A, family	B. career	C. dream	D, life
52. A. actually	B. finally	C. naturally	D. secretly
53. A. smallest	B. sweetest	C. fastest	D. deadliest
54. A. operation	B. accident	C. interview	D. experiment
55. A. surprised	B. interested	C. grateful	D. confused
the or the contract of the con			

第二节 (共10小题;每小题1.5分,满分15分)

阅读下面短文,在空白处填入1个适当的单词或括号内单词的正确形式。

Babies start laughing very soon after they're born. Laughing seems <u>56</u> (be) a part of human nature, but what's it for?

Many people think that we laugh because we see or hear something funny, <u>57</u> most of the time this isn't true. In one study, a professor and his students listened and <u>58</u> (make) notes on hundreds of conversations in public places. They heard about 1,200 laughs.

【高一英语 第8页(共10页)】

世

災

内

思

\_59\_ (interesting), only 10 to 20 percent came after a joke or something funny, and the other 80 to 90 percent followed normal everyday expressions like "I'll see you later" or "It was nice to meet you".

No one really knows why we laugh. One idea is that the most important reason 60 laughing is to make other people feel good. When you laugh, the people around you often start laughing, too. Soon, the whole group is cheerful and 61 (relax). It might be that thousands of years ago, before people could speak, laughter helped 62 (they) to form groups and work together.

It also seems that laughter can be good for your health. Laughing a hundred times uses <u>63</u> same energy as riding on an exercise bike for fifteen minutes. The writer Norman Cousins, <u>64</u> suffered from backaches, wrote that <u>65</u> (watch) comedy programs on TV helped him to feel better. He said that ten minutes of laughter gave him two hours of pain-free sleep.

# 第四部分 写作(共两节,满分40分)

# 第一节 (满分15分)

假定你是李华,你的外国朋友 Jim 在新学校不知如何选择社团,发邮件征求你的建议。请你回复邮件,内容包括:

- 1. 提出建议;
- 2. 说明理由;
- 3. 给予鼓励。

# 注意:

- 1. 写作词数应为80左右;
- 2. 请按如下格式在答题卡的相应位置作答。

Dear Jim,

N

Yours, Li Hua

# 第二节 (满分25分)

阅读下面材料,根据其内容和所给段落开头语续写两段,使之构成一篇完整的短文。

December 24 arrived along with a heavy snow. It was my first Christmas Eve without my mother, and the days with excitement had disappeared.

I was extremely sad and could not control my feeling of missing my mother when the

【高一英语 第 9 页(共 10 页)】

· 24 - 76A ·

telephone rang. I ignored it and went to my bedroom to bury the continuous sadness, knowing it must be my friend Jenny calling. How could I be joyful? I wanted to be left alone.

My heart felt as heavy as the falling snow. How can I stop missing my mother?

I looked through the window. Seeing Jenny's car parked out front, I went back to my bed and drew the covers over my head.

"Lucy!" she shouted, "I know you're there. Answer the door, please!"

"Leave me alone!" I shouted back. I heard paper rustling (沙沙响) as she put something under the door.

"Merry Christmas!" she called out.

Not answering the door made me feel even worse. It wasn't fair to my best friend. Her father and sister died in a car accident when she was eight years old. As a result, her mother had to return to work and Jenny was left to look after herself.

After she left, I carried the small package, sat down and opened it. Inside was a golden ben and a journal. When I opened the journal's front cover, out fell a bookmark with a message written on it:

Dear Lucy,

My words won't heal (治愈) the pain. But your own words can,

Love,

Jenny

纵

区

K

ナ

容

酮

As I stared at the journal's blank pages, a single tear fell on the page. After calming myself down, I picked up the phone and dialed her number.

- 1. 续写词数应为 150 左右;
- 2. 请按如下格式在答题卡的相应位置作答。

Jenny answered the phone quickly.

When I opened the door, I saw Jenny smiling at me.

【高一英语 第10页(共10页)】

• 24 - 76A •

小杉

李

圖

河

野

内

狱

本

密